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Statement of Faculty Senate Action: 
 

APC Document 79: Change the title and course description for MGMT 489  
 
Effective Date: Fall 2012 
 
 
1. Delete:  On page 205, the entry for MGMT 489, Professional and Technical Internship: 

 
 489  Professional and Technical Internship (3)  

Semester long internship with a participating host organization, preferably in the 
Western North Carolina area, scheduled for Management students in the senior 
year. Specific information is available from the director of the internship program. 
Prerequisites: Minimum 2.0 grade point average overall and in major courses; 
permission of department internship director. Every semester.  

 

 

     Add:  On page 205, in place of deleted entry: 
 

 489  Project–Based Professional Internship (3)  
Semester long, project-based internship with a participating host organization, 
preferably in the Western North Carolina area, typically scheduled for Management 
students in their senior year. Specific information is available from the Department 
Internship Coordinator. Prerequisites: Minimum 2.0 grade point average overall and 
in major courses; permission of the Department Internship coordinator. Fall and 
Spring.  

 

 

Impact:  
A member of the faculty is now teaching the internship course that was previously taught by the 
Internship Director, and coordination will have to be done by a faculty member. Release time given 
to a coordinator for administrative duties decreases the number of other courses that can be 
offered.  Summer options for the internship course are being removed, lowering income to the 
school and reducing the students’ flexibility in completing major requirements.  
 
Rationale:  
The Department had an internship director who handled all of the coordination, class work and 
structural functions of the Management internship program. The position was eliminated, and these 
functions must now be performed by Departmental faculty. 
 

 


